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Dear Parish Family, 
 

This Sunday marks the 
beginning of Catholic 
Schools week.  Our school 
open house is today 
(Sunday) from 11:30 a.m. 

until 1:30 p.m.  All parishioners are invited, especially those with 
young children. If you are unable to attend the open house today, 
please call the school office and make an appointment for a tour 
of the school. As I mentioned last week, I would encourage all of 
you to be ambassadors for Little Flower School. Prospective 
parents and students are always welcome to make an appointment 
to see the school. 
 

Friday, February 3, is the feast of St. Blaise.  We will bless 
throats individually at the 8:30 a.m. Mass and the 5:30 p.m. 
Communion Service.     
 

Today I would like to gratefully acknowledge very generous gifts 
made to the parish and school by Betty Caito in memory of her 
husband Phil Caito who passed away in May 2016.  The parish 
staff and finance council will be discussing over the coming 
months how to put these gifts to the best possible use.  We are 
very grateful!  
 

Also, several months ago we applied for a grant from the 
Archdiocese to help fund the replacement of the sound system in 
church. Last week I was notified that we have been awarded 
$18,000 from the James P. Scott Capital Improvement 

Endowment Fund maintained by the Catholic Community 
Foundation - Archdiocese of Indianapolis. This grant, combined 
with gifts that several parishioners have made to our restricted 
fund for the sound system and organ replacement as well as a 
pledge from a parishioner for the remainder of the cost, will allow 
us to move forward with this project.   Work will begin sometime 
near the end of February.   
 

The Archdiocese awards parish grants twice per year, and these 
grants are funded through several sources, including gifts to the 
United Catholic Appeal.  Our parish has been the beneficiary of 
these grants several times in the past.  This is just one reason why 
I want to call your attention to our United Catholic Appeal goal.  
 

The Archdiocesan United Catholic Appeal, Christ Our Hope, has 
been going on for about twelve weeks.  We are currently over 
$6,000 short of our goal, and only 16% of parish households have 
participated! The Archdiocese will soon begin follow up with 
those who have not responded. Will you please consider helping 
us reach our goal?   
 

You should have received your intention card in the mail, but 
there are extras available at the church doors.  If you have not yet 
turned your card in, please do so as soon as possible.   You may 
place them in the regular collection or mail them to the 
Archdiocese in the envelope provided.  
 

Please be as generous as possible to help our parish meet our 
goal. Our parish benefits from the United Catholic Appeal, both 
from shared ministries that are made possible (such as the Office 
of Vocations and the Office of Catholic Schools) and from the 
semi-annual grants awarded to parishes like ours.   Please 
consider helping if at all possible.  I would really like to see us 
meet our goal, especially in light of this wonderful grant award.   
 

Have a wonderful week. 
 

fr. bob 
 

 

FOR THE WEEK OF January 29-February 5, 2017 
  

30 January Monday  

 5:30 p.m. Daniel & James Freeland by Carol Freeland 

31 January Tuesday 

 5:30 p.m. Roland Sharp by Ron and Diane Sharp 

01 February Wednesday 

 5:30 p.m. Ted Yeager by the Zippano family 

02 February Thursday  

 5:30 p.m. John Falvey by Ellen Corriden 

03 February Friday 

 8:30 a.m. Herb Hedinger by Pam and Jesse Bolte 

 5:30 p.m. Communion Service 

04 February Saturday– Anticipation of the 5th Sunday in 

Ordinary Time  

 5:00 p.m. Julia Ross by Donna Ross 

05 February Sunday – The 5th  Sunday in Ordinary Time  

 8:30 a.m. Barbara Elliott by Monday night prayer group 

 10:30 a.m. Nancy Leszcynski by the Leszcynski family 

 6:00 p.m. For the People 
 

 
 

January 29 - February 5, 2017 
 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday Catholic Schools Week 

 Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 School 9:30 a.m. Religious Ed 

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 School 11:30 a.m.  Little Flower School 
Open House 

Monday Scout Room 6:00 p.m. Cub Scouts 

 St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. Baptism Class 

 St. Therese 7:00 p.m. Festival Meeting 

Tuesday St. Therese 9:30 a.m. Legion of Mary 

 St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. RCIA 

 Church 7:00 p.m. Adult Choir 

Wednesday St. Patrick 9:30 a.m. Bible Study 

 St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. School Commission 

 St. Therese 7:00 p.m. Men’s CRHP #3 

Thursday Duffey Hall 7:00 p.m. Ladies Club 

 St. Patrick  7:30 p.m. Women’s CRHP 

 St. Therese 8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday Duffey Hall 6:30 p.m. Scouts Derby Race 

Saturday St. Therese 7:07 a.m. Men’s Prayer Group 

 Duffey Hall 4:30 p.m. Ladies Club Super Bowl  

Eve Chili Supper 

Sunday Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 School 9:30 a.m. Religious Ed 

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 
 

Little Flower Catholic School OPEN HOUSE 
Sunday, January 29 

11:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. 
All are welcome!  We invite all of Little Flower Parish to come share the 
good news of your school.  Tours will be available all day, community 

organizations will have booths, and teachers and principal look forward 
to meeting you. Come and see the current successes and the future 

bright outlook for the largest ministry of our parish. 
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We remember our former parishioner, 
Mary Brattain who passed away on 
January 18. Fr. Bob celebrated her 
funeral service on January 28. She was 

involved with St. Vincent de Paul and volunteered in the office 
for many years, until she moved to Georgia to be closer to her 
family. Please keep all of Mary’s family and friends in your 
thoughts and prayers. May God welcome Mary into his eternal 
glory. 

 

Please remember our parishioners who are ill, homebound, or in a 
nursing home in your thoughts and prayers.  If you get a chance 
please send them a card or a note!  This week we especially want to 
remember             Mary Teresa Eckrich 

Rehabilitation Hospital of Indiana, 

4141 Shore Drive, Unit 2 Room 202, Indianapolis, IN 46254 
 

Eucharistic Ministers and Altar Servers 

The new Minister Schedule will be coming out 
soon for March-April-May 2017.  If you have any 
changes or updates please contact the following:  
• Eucharistic Ministers please contact Ron 

Sharp by email duvkote@aol.com or 
phone 317-356-3488. 

• Altar Servers contact Lisa Gibbons at 317-357-8352 ext. 33 or 
l ibbons littleflowerparish.or .   

Deadline for changes is Monday, February 13, 2017. 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF TIME, TALENT AND TREASURE

YOUR GIFTS TO GOD AND PARISH 

Weekly Budget Goal $         13,500.00 

Collection of January 21/22   $           7,983.06 

Electronic Contributions 1-16 to 1-20   $           7,190.50 

Fiscal Year 2016-2017 YTD Actual $       396,916.40 

Fiscal Year 2016-2017 YTD Budget $       405,000.00 

Fiscal Year 2016-2017 YTD DEFICIT $      -    8,083.60 

Home Improvement Fund
October Contributions $      2,187.53

November Contributions $      1,892.58

December Contributions  $      1,957.08

January Contributions (to date) $      1,666.83

UNITED CATHOLIC APPEAL 
(gifts processed as of 1/19/17) 

 

The Archdiocesan United Catholic Appeal, Christ Our Hope, has been going on 
for about twelve weeks. We are currently over $6,000 short of our parish 
goal and only 16% of parish households have participated! The 
Archdiocese will soon begin follow up with those who have not responded. Will 
you please consider helping us reach our goals? You should have received 
you intention card in the mail, but there are extras available at the church 
doors. If you have not yet turned your card in, please do as soon as possible. 
You may place them in the regular collection, or mail them to the Archdiocese 
in the envelope provided. Please be as generous as possible to help our parish 
meet our goal. The United Catholic Appeal funds many shared ministries from 
which all parishes benefit.          

 

Parish Goal    $39,250.00 

   # of gifts received or pledged              148  
Amount Gifts received or pledged           $32,976.00 

 

Candidates and team will gather for 

their sixth session on Sunday, 

February 12, at 7:00 P.M. in the parish 

center. The meeting will conclude at 

9:00 P.M.   
 
 
 

 
 

Our Lady of Fatima Retreat House 

LIVING OUR FAITH IN A FAITHLESS WORLD 

with FATHER JIM FARRELL 

January 30, 2017:    5:30 pm - 9:00 pm 

Join us as Fr. Jim reflects on his recent travels to the country of 

Qatar. He will share how their dedication to their faith is a lesson for 

us in living our faith in what sometimes feels like a faithless world. 

Cost is $35 includes light dinner available from 5:30 to 6:30 p.m. 

Registration is required. Please contact Marcia Johnson at 317-545-

7681 extension 107, OR at marcia. ohnson@archindy.or  OR to 

register online go to www.archindy.or /fatima and click on ‘register’ 

The next Baptism Preparation Class 
is Monday, January 30 at 7 p.m., in the 

Parish Center. This class is required for 
parents who are requesting baptism for 

their child and have not previously attended a preparation 

class. Please call the parish center at 357-8352 to let us know 
you plan to attend.  Plan ahead, as the next class will not take 

place until March 2017. 
 

2017 Little Flower Kindergarten-3rd Grade 
Girls and Boys Basketball Intramurals 

Registration will occur during the Little Flower Open House 
on Sunday, January 29, 2017 from 12:00 p.m. to 2:00 
p.m. in the Cafeteria. The Intramural Basketball League is 
for grades Kindergarten thru 3rd Grade (Boys and Girls) and 
will run from February 19 thru March 26, 2017.  The cost is 

$30.00 per child, due at time of registration.  Questions can be directed to 
Mike Battles at 538-3078 or mabattles@tcco.com. 
 

Annual financial statements have been prepared and mailed.  
Statements for Christ our Hope United Catholic Appeal will 

be mailed by the Archdiocese. Statements for donations to 
the capital campaign and school annual fund will be separate 

from the statements for regular parish donations.  Please 
call Tom at 317-357-8352, ext 30 or email 
tom@littleflowerparish.or  with any questions once your 

statement(s) have arrived.  Please call as soon as possible 
as Tom will be out of the office during the first half of 

February.  

(grades 8 thru 12) 

YOUTH CHOIR – new members are always welcome! 

Sunday, February 19:  Practice in church – 7:00 p.m. until 8:15 p.m. 

FESTIVAL NEWS 
SUMMERFEST 2017 planning will begin soon. Our summer festival 
dates this year are June 2, 3, and 4.  A kick off meeting will be held on 
Monday, January 30, at 7:00 p.m. in the Parish Center for those who 
are willing to be part of the parish festival leadership team.  Call Tom at 
357-8352 with questions. 

Rummage Sale donations - Last year the Rummage Sale earned 
over $3,000.00 – but this is all dependent on your donations.   Plan to 
drop off your donations at the cafeteria entrance to the social hall 
(door #6) between 9 a.m. and 11 a.m. on Saturdays February 18, 

March 18, and April 29.  We need your good used items for our 
rummage sale. WE ARE  ACCEPTING GOOD, CLEAN, 
CHILDREN'S CLOTHES, but no adult clothing.  We will be able to 

accept larger furniture, but not until immediately prior to the 
festival.   Please NO TV's, video players, electronics, or 
computers.  We also need ood  used books.  Call Sharon Rocchio 
with questions – 525-6237. 

FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
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CHRIST RENEWS HIS PARISH 

  

MEN’S WEEKEND: MARCH 4-5 

WOMEN’S WEEKEND: MARCH 25-26 

Don't miss out on this renewal weekend. 

It is an excellent opportunity to meet new 

people and make new friends in a spiritual environment. 

For additional information please contact: 
 

Bill Schlosser:  317-408-9869 

wpsbuffett@yahoo.com 

william.p.schlosser2.civ@mail.mil 
  

Karen Lientz:  317-397-3547 

karenlientz@yahoo.com 

 

Archdiocesan Evangelization Training 
 

 
February 11, 2017 

9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

Holy Rosary Catholic Church 

227 Stevens St., Indianapolis 
 

Not sure how to talk to others about your Catholic faith?  Learn how 
to share your faith with friends, family, and strangers in fun and non-
confrontational ways.  Registration fee of $15.00 includes all training 
materials and lunch.  To register go to eventbrite.com.  Questions?  
Call Cindy Woods 317-408-6396. 

 

Save the Date!! 
Little Flower Men's and Ladies Club  

will have a dinner dance on April 1, 2017. 
 Watch the bulletin for more details. 

 

 
The next Adventuresome Group meeting will be on 
Wednesday, February 8, following the 11 a.m. Mass. Our 
guest speaker will be Mark Hanley, from Catholic Cemeteries.  
Parishioners from Holy Spirit and Our Lady of Lourdes are 
invited to this event as well.  Please call the Parish Center if 
you plan on attending. 
 

Help for hurting marriages –The Married 
Singles Lifestyle is experienced by couples who 
may have lost a sense of closeness they once 
had as marriage partners and are living more like 
roommates. Retrouvaille (pronounced retro-vi 

with a long i) is a worldwide program that teaches couples how rediscover 
each other and work through difficult times in their marriages. Tens of 
thousands of couples headed for divorce have successfully saved their 
marriages by attending the weekend and follow-up sessions. To learn more 
about the program or to register for the Feb.24-26 weekend and follow-up 
post-weekend sessions in Indianapolis, visit the website 
at www.HelpOurMarriage.com or www.retrouvaille.org. You can also email: 
RetrouIndy@gmail.com or call 317-489-6811 for confidential registration 
information. 
 

 

Ladies Club News 
Our next business meeting will be 
on Thursday, February 2, at 7 p.m. 

Please plan to attend and bring a friend! LFLC Apparel order forms 
will be available at the meeting. 
 

Save the Date for our Chili Supper on Saturday, February 
4, from 4:30 p.m. - 7 p.m. in Duffey Hall.  Prices for a full meal are 
the same as last year-$6 for adults, $5 for seniors and $3 for kids. 
Good prices, good food, good company! Please support the Ladies 
Club by attending the Chili Supper or ordering quarts to go. 

 

The 8
th

 grade class will once again host a 

“Senior Prom” for all our “young at heart” 
parishioners.  This year’s theme, “The Hop 
Cafe”, will give you the perfect opportunity to 
forget about the cold weather for an evening, 
have a wonderful spaghetti dinner, and spend 

time getting to know some of our wonderful students, while 
dancing and playing bingo.  The date is Saturday, February 18, 

following the 5 p.m. Mass.  Please call the Parish Center, 357-
8352, or e-mail, pclegg@littleflowerparish.org, by Wednesday, 
February 15

th
, if you plan on attending.   

 

Kroger Community Rewards 
Our fourth quarter earnings from The Kroger 
Community Rewards Fundraiser is $1,407.17 
with 157 households participating between 
10-1-2016 & 12-30-2016! You could help Little 
Flower School earn up to $50,000 every three 

months!! How? By shopping at Kroger's and using your registered 
Kroger Plus Card. To register your Kroger Plus Card, go to 
www.kroger.com/communityrewards. You will first sign-in to your 
Kroger account or register for a new account. After you log into your 
account, it will ask for an Organization Number. Our Organization 
Number is 10278. The more you spend at Kroger, the larger the 
check Little Flower will receive. Note: It will be necessary for you to 
re-register for this program every year. Thanks in advance! 
 

The 2017 Race for Vocations 

Saturday, May 6, 2017 
Race for Vocations is sponsored by the 
Archdiocese of Indianapolis and welcomes 
people of all ages to run/walk in the mini-marathon 
or 5K to both promote and pray for vocations to the 
priesthood, religious life, sacred married life and 
sacred single life.  The 2017 Race for Vocations will 

take place on May 6, 2017 within the One America Festival Mini Marathon 
and 5K in downtown Indianapolis, Indiana.  Please be a part of this amazing 
event!!  
  

Race for Vocations Monthly Informal Training Events. All are welcome to 
join us for our monthly training events. All training events begin with the 
celebration of the Mass at 8:00 a.m. an informal run or walk; and a Theology 
over Coffee session. They are as follows: 
• Saturday, February 11, at St. Joan of Arc, 4217 Central Avenue, Indianapolis.   

• Saturday, March 11, at Our Lady of Lourdes, 5333 East Washington Street, 
Indianapolis (in beautiful and historic Irvington).  No Theology over Coffee 
session – running/walking longer after Mass. 

• Saturday, April 8 (final training), at the St. John (the oldest Catholic church in 
Indy), 126 West Georgia Street, Indianapolis. No Theology over Coffee session 
– running/walking longer after Mass. 

No registration is required for any of the training events. More information 
can be found at https://raceforvocations.org/, or you can email Rick Rader at 
raderfamily86@gmail.com. 
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Shi•Kay
Lounge
1514 N. Emerson

Your friendly neighborhood tavern
Have your party Here!

John Deering
Cleaners

1160 N. Arlington

356-2471

In Loving Memory of

Sheridan W. Bowron
and

Catherine O. Bowron

 

       

EAST SIDE PRESCRIPTION SHOP
PRESCRIPTION DELIVERY

Convalescent, Hospital 
& Sickroom Aids & Supplies

5317 E. 16th St. • 359-8278

Liquor Store & Bar
Best Selection on the Eastside

Check Cashing • Pool • Lottery • Keg Beer
631-9875    2725 E. Michigan

Hours: 7 am - 3 am

RURAL INN

5614 E. WASHINGTON ST.

536-2028 

  

IndyBetterHomes.com

Mike Perron, REALTOR®

317-294-4295 direct 
  

Parishioner 
Irvington Resident 

Thinking about 
buying or selling  

a home? 
 

Give your local 
real estate pro a 

call today. “ALL” Tool Rentals
783-3394, Indy 

467-2525, Greenfield

SWIFT
AIR
MECHANICAL, INC.

547-5355

Heating & Air Conditioning

24 Hour Service Book Your Special Event Now!
Weddings • Holidays • Family Gatherings

1040 N. Post • 317-897-1577

PEST CONTROL
WE CARE ABOUT YOUR WELFARE
James Dangler, Alumni

545-7378
www.envpest.com

D & S 
Liquor

3901 E. 10th St.

356-9318

J.C. VEERKAMP, INC.
COMPLETE REMODELING & BUILDING

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL

631-1719 ... 374-3285

5130 E. 10th

www.steerin.net

356-0996

Compliments of

PNC Bank Linwood

Robert P. Hurley
Attorney at Law

Corner of New York & College
244 N. College Ave.

Criminal Law
Criminal Expungements

Wills - Living Wills - POAs
317-639-3315

COMPLIMENTS OF

Globe Asphalt
Paving

6445 E. 30th St.
Indianapolis

568-4344
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THIELE HEATING & 
AIR CONDITIONING

“Indy’s Oldest Heating & Cooling Co.”
RESIDENTIAL - COMMERCIAL 

SERVICE & REPLACEMENTJohn Traub
“80” Continuing 134 Years of Service

639-1111

Shi•Kay
Lounge
1514 N. Emerson

Your friendly neighborhood tavern
Have your party Here!

John Deering
Cleaners

1160 N. Arlington

356-2471

In Loving Memory of

Sheridan W. Bowron
and

Catherine O. Bowron FEENEY-HORNAK

SHADELAND 
MORTUARY

1307 N. Shadeland        
353-6101

feeneyhornakshadeland.com

EAST SIDE PRESCRIPTION SHOP
PRESCRIPTION DELIVERY

Convalescent, Hospital 
& Sickroom Aids & Supplies

5317 E. 16th St. • 359-8278

Liquor Store & Bar
Best Selection on the Eastside

Check Cashing • Pool • Lottery • Keg Beer
631-9875    2725 E. Michigan

Hours: 7 am - 3 am

RURAL INN

5614 E. WASHINGTON ST.

536-2028 

DRAIN CLEANING SPECIALIST

822-9290

PUMP SEPTIC TANKS/GREASE TRAPS
OPEN CLOGGED DRAINS/TV MINI CAM
HIGH PRESSURE WATER JET
PLUMBING REPAIRS

The DRAINMAN

(PIC#88800101)
24 HOUR SERVICE

Residential Remodeling
& Maintenance

  “Give us a Call...
        ...We Do It All”
Jeff Wellner, Parishioner

317-752-7819
Free Estimates IndyBetterHomes.com

Mike Perron, REALTOR®

317-294-4295 direct 
  

Parishioner 
Irvington Resident 

Thinking about 
buying or selling  

a home? 
 

Give your local 
real estate pro a 

call today. “ALL” Tool Rentals
783-3394, Indy 

467-2525, Greenfield

K&R
Tool Shed

SWIFT
AIR
MECHANICAL, INC.

www.swiftairindy.com

547-5355

Heating & Air Conditioning

24 Hour Service Brian Nunley, D.D.S.
“A Friendly Dentist & Staff Who Care.”

6643 E. Washington St.
Family Dentistry

352-1444

HALL RENTAL
Book Your Special Event Now!

Weddings • Holidays • Family Gatherings
1040 N. Post • 317-897-1577

Our Lady of Fatima Council #3228
Contact: Holly Blagburn (H) 335-1177 • (C) 965-8781

PEST CONTROL
WE CARE ABOUT YOUR WELFARE
James Dangler, Alumni

545-7378
www.envpest.com

D & S 
Liquor

3901 E. 10th St.

356-9318

J.C. VEERKAMP, INC.
COMPLETE REMODELING & BUILDING

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL

631-1719 ... 374-3285

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”
3 1 7 . 3 5 7 . 1 1 8 1

w w w. s h i r l e y b r o t h e r s . c o m

5130 E. 10th

www.steerin.net

356-0996

Compliments of

PNC Bank Linwood

890-1375

8202 E. Washington St.
www.kendrasfloralkreations.com

Gift Shop • Delivery • Wedding • Funerals • Everyday Kreations

Robert P. Hurley
Attorney at Law

Corner of New York & College
244 N. College Ave.

Criminal Law
Criminal Expungements

Wills - Living Wills - POAs
317-639-3315

DaviD E. Day - bill cathcart                               317-377-3100

GIVING THE SMALL BUSINESS A FORTUNE 500 ADVANTAGE
PAYROLL  •  BENEFITS  •  HUMAN RESOURCES MANAGEMENT

1011 N. Emerson Ave.
351-1072

MICHAEL CANTRELL

MICHAEL’S 
AUTOMOTIVE 

akley
ammond

Funeral Home

Moore & Kirk Irvington Chapel

317-357-1159

5342 E. Washington St.

www.oakleyhammond.com
Joseph A. Hammond

COMPLIMENTS OF

Globe Asphalt
Paving

6445 E. 30th St.
Indianapolis

568-4344
  


